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NOTICE OF DETERMINATION 
 

To:  Office of Planning and Research  County Clerk, County of Fresno 
 1400 Tenth Street, Room 121 2221 Kern Street 
 Sacramento, CA 95814 Fresno, CA 93721 
 
From: Fresno County Department of Public Works and Planning, Development Services 

and Capital Projects 
 2220 Tulare Street (corner of Tulare and “M”) Suite “A”, Fresno, CA  93721 
 
Contact: Planner, Phone Number 
 
Subject: Filing of Notice of Determination in compliance with Section 21152 of the Public 

Resource Code 
 
Project: Initial Study Application No. 7589 
 
Location: The project site is located on Burrough Valley Road, immediately east of its 

intersection with Tollhouse Road, in the unincorporated area of Fresno County. 
(SUP. DIST. 5), County of Fresno. 

 
Sponsor: County of Fresno, Department of Public Works and Planning, Design Division 
 
Description: The subject application proposes to replace the Dry Creek Bridge on Burrough 

Valley Road that consists of removal of the existing structure and allow 
construction of a replacement structure measuring 34 feet, 10 inches wide by 
111 feet long and will accommodate two 12-foot wide traffic lanes, two 4-foot 
wide should and two Type 736 concrete barriers.  The elevation of Burrough 
Valley Road and Tollhouse Road intersection will be raised to accommodate 
100-year storm event.  An existing box culvert on Tollhouse road north of 
Burrough Valley Road would also be removed and replaced and consist of a two 
cell 6-foot high by 12-foot wide precast concrete box culvert structure and will be 
buried approximately 2 feet in native creek bed soil to provide a natural creek 
bed through the structure.   

 
This is to advise that the County of Fresno (  Lead Agency  Responsible Agency) has 
approved the above described project on March, 11, 2021, and has made the following 
determination: 
 

1. The project [  will  will not] have a significant effect on the environment. 
 

2.  An Environmental Impact Report was prepared for this project pursuant to the 
provisions of CEQA. 

 A Negative Declaration was prepared for this project pursuant to the provisions of 
CEQA. 
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3. Mitigation measures [  were  were not] made a condition of the approval of the 
project. 
 

4. A mitigation reporting or monitoring plan [  was  was not] adopted for this project. 
 

5. A statement of Overriding Considerations [  was  was not] adopted for this project. 
 

6. Findings [  were ] were not made pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 
 
This is to certify that the Initial Study with comments and responses and record of project 
approval is available to the General Public at Fresno County Department of Public Works and 
Planning, 2220 Tulare Street, Suite A, Corner of Tulare and “M” Streets, Fresno, California. 
 
_______________________________________ __________________________________ 
Thomas Kobayashi, Planner Date 
(559) 600-4224 / TKobayashi@fresnocountyca.gov 
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